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ARMY WORK CONTINUES

* Access remains limited - Army will continue to control access to areas inside the fence until the
demolition and excavation work is complete.

* Demolition - Badger continues demolition work every day of the week. Explosives are being used to
decontaminate equipment, foundations, and take down water towers. The sounds may carry past the
installation boundaries.

* Sewer - Inspection and removal of sewers and surrounding soils continues.

* Beneficial reuses

* Soil removal from Final Creek and the Settling Ponds area in the southern portion of the installation
continues, providing cover material for packaged asbestos waste placed into the on-site landfill.

* Grinding of wood structures continues, providing cover material for packaged asbestos waste placed
into the on-site landfill.

* Crushing concrete from walls and foundations has started, providing road base for repairs and fill
material for voids created by sewer and foundation removal.

* Landfill Operations - Badger is in the process of seeking approval from the WDNR to add capacity to
the existing on-site demolition landfill (Landfill 3646). The permitting & operations are in accordance
with state regulations. Local municipalities have been contacted to secure any applicable local approvals
for this project. Mike Sitton is the Army point of contact.



* Cemeteries - discussions continue between GSA and the Town of Sumpter's attorney regarding
language in the transfer paperwork.

* National Park Service/DNR transfers - The first transfer of 1853 acres is complete. Another 372 acres in
four parcels is ready for transfer; the paperwork is being processed. Army's goal is to complete that
transfer before September 30.

* Finding of Suitability to Transfer (FOST) documents are available for review and comment until August
7 for two more parcels designated for BIA/Ho-Chunk Nation: Q1 and S4. Copies of the FOSTS are
available for review in the Sauk City, Prairie du Sac, and Baraboo Libraries (on CD) or can be viewed at
Badger AAP.

* Four parcels in the northwest side of the installation are ready for transfer to the BIA. GSA is preparing
the necessary paperwork to present for BIA review and approval.

* GSA and US Dept of Health and Human Services are still working on the paperwork for the Bluffview

Sanitary District transfer.
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